IMRG 1933 meeting minutes March 22, 2025
Five officers, 18 members in attendance
Meeting called to order 8:13 AM
Minutes from previous meeting (Feb.22) read and accepted.
Treasurers report: Ending balance $1775.78 this reflects dues collected January through February as well as $24 deducted for supplies. There are currently 31 paid members. Renee Audette has ordered 34 2025 rockers which will be distributed to paid members free of charge.
Comments from VP Sylvester Ryan: Happy birthday to Bruce Lupien, Steve Migridichian, and Rich Lareau. Wagner has a program which gives rewards (gift card) to those who refer new customers who buy a bike.  Contact Wagner’s for details and instructions on how to obtain the gift card.
Comments from Safety officer Rich Lareau: Clarification of TPM discussion at last meeting: Most bikes from 2018 onwards have tire pressure monitors and they require regular service. (replacement of battery or entire sensor) This is best done when tire(s) are replaced or serviced. Note that the TPM is not a substitute for measuring tire pressure with a high-quality gauge at the beginning of every ride.
Rich advised that it is a good idea for all club members to take a Motorcycle Safety Foundation refresher course. Course locations and rates can be found online at the MSF web site.
Comments from Activity Director, Paul Olin: Attended the March 17 regional IMRG meeting. The meeting was focused on the Gettysburg events taking place June 5 – 7.  Planning is in the final stages, and features group rides, demo rides, vendor booths, tours and much more. Attendance estimates have been downgraded to 200 riders. Paul will provide meeting minutes to members upon request. Hopefully future meetings include discussion of other regional events and issues.
 John Auger noted that the IMRG regional counsel put up a resource website open to officers of local chapters. This web site has several tools including chapter documents, brand tools, marketing assets, and presentations. There is also a complete listing of regional events.
Paul Olin will undergo total knee replacement surgery on March 28, and will be unable to lead or participate in group rides for a couple of months. Kathy Welch sent an email stating that Tommy Thompson underwent successful knee replaced surgery this week. He will not be participating in group rides for a while. We wish him a speedy recovery.
 Wagner events: There will be a bike give away to a lucky veteran at the DCU Worcester Railers game tonight. Mike Aicardi provided game tickets upon request; The March service seminar followed this meeting. Topics included tire selection / maintenance, spring bike wake up and Shoei helmet fitting. Wagner’s provided coffee and donuts before the seminar, and a pizza lunch for those who stayed for the later events; The Indian demo truck will be at Wagner’s new Auburn location July 11 – 12; Veteran’s Day ride August 16 starting from the Auburn location.
Comments from Bob Stern: Fifteen people and eleven bikes will be going to Nova Scotia on July 26. Pablo’s wife will be following in her car. There may be room for some extra gear in the car.  Riders should be sure to sign the club waiver form before this ride. Bob is planning one overnight trips to Mt. Washington, and Mad River Loop. Details and dates to be discussed during future meetings.
Steve Migridichian. Is planning a commemoration ride for Tony Francese in June. Steve will present details at the next general meeting.
Group activities: The March get together will be held at the Apex center in Marlborough on March 29, 11 AM.  Same day reservations for bowling are not accepted. Reservations must be made 24 hours in advance and can be made via the Apex web site. April get together: April 19: Meet at the American Heritage Museum in Hudson at 11 AM. Lunch will follow at a restaurant to be determined. The annual blessing of the bikes will be held in Chicopee on April 27. Similar events will be held at the Cathedral of the Pines, Ringe NH on May 10, and May 11.
Next meeting: 10 AM Saturday April 26 at Wagner’s Plantation St. location. A group ride will follow the meeting weather permitting. 
Meeting adjourned at 9 AM.
Respectfully,
Paul Olin




